

I. PHONETICS

Choose the word in which the letter in bold is **NOT PRONOUNCED** the same as the rest in the group:

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|------------|----------|
| 1. A. languages | B. purses | C. brushes | D. hopes |
| 2. A. relaxed | B. walked | C. helped | D. acted |
| 3. A. use | B. Tuesday | C. choose | D. full |

II. VOCABULARY

Choose the best answer A,B,C or D

4. Ben drives very He may cause an accident one day.
A. fast B. slow C. fastly D. slowly
5. Linda.....after she gets up. Then she gets dressed and goes to work.
A. takes a shower B. catches a bus
C. watches TV D. goes to bed
6. Your son's wife is your
A. daughter-in-law B. granddaughter C. aunt D. niece
7. It's very today. It's difficult to see the road.
A. cold B. snowy C. rainy D. foggy
8. It's white or yellow. You can use it to fry meat and vegetables.
A. sugar B. salt C. cheese D. butter
9. You can buy stamps and send letters here. What place is it?
A. art gallery B. church C. townhall D. post office
10. There is a of tea in the box.
A. jar B. bag C. tin D. carton
11. Madela is from Sydney. He's
A. Australia B. Australian C. America D. American

III. GRAMMAR

Choose the best answer A,B,C or D

12. My daughterinterested in games but my sons
A. isn't/ is B. aren't/ are C. isn't/ are D. are/ isn't
13. Her husbanddinner every evening but he breakfast.
A. make/ don't cook B. makes/ doesn't cook

- C. make/ isn't cook D. makes/ isn't cook
14. Oh no! I my purse!
A. lose B. am losing C. lost D. have lost
15. I know his restaurant. name is The Paradise.
A. Our B. Its C. His D. Their
16. These are new.
A. jeans B. jean C. shirt D. shoe
17. Where your hotel your family stayed last summer? the rooms nice?
A. was/ were B. were/ were C. was/ was D. were/ was
18. It's nearly 6 o'clock! We..... the last bus!
A. are missing B. are going to miss
C. will miss D. miss
19. Who is person in your country?
A. most powerful B. more powerful
C. the more powerful D. the most powerful
20. I think these red flowers are..... than those pink ones.
A. the more pretty B. prettier C. most pretty D. prettiest
21. Rosy 2 hours studying English last night.
A. spends B. to spend C. is spending D. spent
22. Linda: - Are you free on Friday evening?
Kate: - No, I a movie with my friend at her house.
A. will watch B. going to watch C. am watching D. watched
23. There is salt in the jar.
A. some B. any C. a D. an

IV. READING

Read the passage and choose the correct answers

HOUSES TO RENT

Downland Cottage is a small house just two minutes from the library and ten minutes from the centre of town. Downstairs, there is a living room, a small dining room and a modern kitchen. Upstairs, there are two bedrooms and a large bathroom. The house is over 100 years old, but it has a new central heating system. There is a pretty garden, which is easy to look after, and a garage next to the garden. Downland Cottage is in a small, quiet road of only six houses.

Seaview is an attractive old house on the coast road with parking space for three or four cars. There aren't any neighbours close by and it's a five-minute walk from Burntown Beach. Downstairs there's a living room, a dining room, and a very big

kitchen. There's also a library, so it's great for someone who likes reading. There is no central heating, but each room has a fireplace and the house is very warm. Upstairs there are four bedrooms, two bathrooms, and a shower room. The bedrooms are freshly painted and have new carpets and furniture. They all have large balconies and fantastic views over the sea.

Redcliffe is a town house and is only ten years old. Redcliffe is opposite the train station and there are regular trains to London. The house has a large living room, a kitchen, and a dining room downstairs. On the first floor there are two bedrooms and a really lovely bathroom. There is another bedroom and a small study on the top floor. In front of the house there is a small garden and a space to park a car on the street. There is a big park nearby, so it's great for anyone with children. It's a little bit more expensive, but it's a really nice family house.

24. Downland Cottage is far from the town centre.
A. True B. False C. Doesn't say
25. Seaview is close to the sea.
A. True B. False C. Doesn't say
26. There isn't any furniture in Seaview.
A. True B. False C. Doesn't say
27. Redcliffe has three bedrooms.
A. True B. False C. Doesn't say
28. Redcliffe is near a school.
A. True B. False C. Doesn't say

IV. WRITING

Writing 1: Choose the best sentence from the words given

29. Linda/ usually/ go/ beach/ summer/, but/ this year/ she/ climb/ mountains.

- A. Linda usually go to the beach in the summer, but this year she's climbing the mountains.
- B. Linda usually go to the beach in the summer, but this year she climbs the mountains.
- C. Linda usually goes to the beach in the summer, but this year she is going to climb the mountains.
- D. Linda usually goes to the beach in the summer, but this year she will climb the mountains.

30. He/ not marry her/ because/ they/ break up/ last year.

- A. He isn't marry her because they breaks up last year.
- B. He hasn't married her because they have broken up since last year.
- C. He doesn't marry her because they break up since last year.
- D. He didn't marry her because they broke up last year.

Writing 2: Choose the sentence with the similar meaning as the given one

31. The Amazon is the widest but the Nile is the longest river in the world.

- A. The Amazon is bigger than other rivers, even the Nile.
- B. Other rivers in the world aren't as long as the Amazon and the Nile.
- C. Other rivers in the world are smaller than the Amazon and shorter than the Nile.
- D. The Nile is longer than other rivers, even the Amazon.

32. "The untamed" was the most gripping film in 2019.

- A. All other films in 2019 were more gripping than "The untamed".
- B. "The untamed" wasn't as gripping as other films in 2019.
- C. All other films in 2019 weren't more gripping as "The untamed".
- D. "The untamed" was more gripping than all other films in 2019.

VI. READING 2:

Read the passage and choose the best answers

Life in cities

Do you live in a big city? It is said that living in big cities is expensive because of the high living cost. There are also pollution and traffic problems that make living in big cities unpleasant. However, many people enjoy living in big cities because they offer convenience and countless **options** for entertainment.

Many big cities have good public transportation systems, which make it easy for the citizens to travel around the city. This also reduces the problem of traffic jams that often occur at peak times. With the convenience of public transportation, the citizens can save money as they do not have to pay for parking charges.

In big cities you can find the best possible medical care for any diseases, especially the severe ones. Moreover, compared to rural areas, access to medical treatment is easier because there are always clinics or medical centers that open 24 hours in many parts of the city so you can get medical help anytime. Reaching hospitals is also easier as public transport is usually available 24 hours a day.

There is a saying that big cities never sleep. This is true for some cities in which the nightlife begins just when people in other cities are ready to go to bed. Big cities like New York, Madrid, London and Paris have **vibrant** nightlife. People can still find entertainment, dine out or go shopping in the early hours.

In cities, there are often many different communities that hold social events or parties, which provide interesting opportunities for social interactions and social networking. The social interactions allow you to learn about other cultures and share interests with people from different backgrounds, which makes you more open-minded and able to understand people. On the other hand, the social networking helps you to broaden not only personal but also professional relationships.

All in all, living in big cities is more **convenient** because of the complete facilities provided. The advanced transportation system enables the citizens to access public facilities easier, cheaper and faster. Big cities also provide better education and health service. In addition, city life is more fun and exciting because there is a wide range of entertainment to enjoy and a lot of social events to attend.

33. Which of the followings is NOT TRUE?
- A. It is easier to have better medical treatment in big cities.
 - B. Public transportation is available in big cities.
 - C. Big cities offer different kinds of entertainment.
 - D. Some medical centers open 24 hours in rural areas.
34. The word “**vibrant**” in the first paragraph is closest in meaning with
- A. noisy B. exciting C. comfortable D. friendly
35. What is NOT a good thing of attending social events in big cities?
- A. You can learn about cultural diversity
 - B. You can develop your social relationships
 - C. You can be more open about yourself.
 - D. You can know more people from different backgrounds.
36. Which of the followings is NOT GIVEN?
- A. You can go shopping or have medical treatment late in big cities.
 - B. People who use public transport don't have to pay for parking fees
 - C. People in rural areas can eat dinner in restaurants at early hours.

- D. Attending social events helps connect you with many people.
37. The word “**options**” is closest in meaning to
- A. selects
 - B. decisions
 - C. numbers
 - D. choices
38. Why is it easier to have medical treatments in big cities?
- A. Because people in big cities are often richer.
 - B. Hospital facilities are more complete.
 - C. Because ambulances are provided for free
 - D. Because medical centers can be open for 24 hours.
39. What is the purpose of the passage?
- A. To persuade people to live in big cities
 - B. To inform people about city life and rural life
 - C. To describe the differences in city life
 - D. To explain about what life in big cities is like.
40. The word “convenient” can be replaced with
- A. interesting
 - B. comfortable
 - C. relaxing
 - D. pleasure